[image: image7.emf]
Parish of All Saints, Stretford
Annual Report

and

Financial Statement
For the year ending 31st December 2014
Administrative Information
This report is offered by the Parochial Church Council (PCC) to the Annual Parochial Church Meeting as a record of its activities for the year of our Lord 2014.

All Saints
All Saints’ Church is situated in Barton Road, Stretford. It is part of the Diocese of Manchester within the Church of England. The correspondence address is The Rectory, 233 Barton Rd, Stretford, Manchester. M32 9RB.

Priest in Charge: Revd Moira Slack (Until August 2014)
Parochial Church Council

The Parochial Church Council (PCC) is a charity excepted for registration with the Charity Commission. 
Members of the PCC are either ex officio (as office holders) or elected at the Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM). During the year, the following have served as members of the PCC:
Chair: 


Revd. Moira Slack* (Priest in Charge until August 2014)
Secretary:


Steve Worsley*
Treasurer: 


Anthony Slack*
Wardens:


Beryl Davies*
Asst Wardens:

William Tomkinson




June Kettle
Diocesan Synod 
Representatives:

Revd Moira Slack* (until August 2014)




Anthony Slack* (until August 2014)




Duncan Gilbertson





Steve Worsley*
Deanery Synod 
Representatives:

Beryl Davies




Steve Worsley*
Elected Members:

Margaret Croft (Until the APCM)




Duncan Gilbertson

Stuart Gilbertson





June Kettle





Valerie Smith





William Tomkinson (Until the APCM)
Ex officio members of the PCC are denoted by an asterisk (*).

Structure, Governance and Management

The method of appointment of PCC members is set out in the Church Representation rules.
All Church attendees are encouraged to register on the Electoral Roll and stand for election to the PCC.

Objectives and Activities

All Saints’ PCC has the responsibility of co-operating with the Priest in Charge, in promoting in the ecclesiastical parish the whole mission of the Church, pastoral, evangelistic, social and ecumenical matters.
This responsibility embraces the current Diocesan Vision and Mission:


Vision: 
Run the Race…….Look to Jesus

Mission:
Growing congregations, increasing giving, serving the community and 


nurturing vocations
It also has the maintenance responsibilities of the Church/Hall of All Saints’, Barton Rd, Stretford.

Reports

Vicar’s Report
Church Worship and Attendance
All Saints continued to hold a alternate monthly informal service with St Matthews attended by up to 8 people. In March the Ash Wednesday Service, usual mid-week Holy Communion was held along with All Saints and All Souls Commemoration Service. Some of our services were changed slightly to reflect the season e.g. Harvest etc. At Christmas we had a carol Service.

The following table provides attendance numbers for “special” services, the numbers for special services were appreciably higher than the average.

	Service
	Attendance
	Communicants

	Ash Wednesday
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Sunday Worship:
8am – average 3 attendees (up to 6 regulars) – Suspended during interregnum.
10am – average 30 attendees (with up to 40 regulars) and several new attendees.
Wednesday Worship:

9.45am – 14 attendees (of which there will be 5-6 that would have attended a Sunday service as well)
The numbers for major festivals and other special services were appreciably higher than this average.

Electoral Roll Officer Report
The following table provides an overview of the Electoral Roll numbers for 2014
	Start of 2014
	74

	End of 2014
	64


Please note that at this APCM and after a review there are 57 on the list with several new applications being completed.

Stuart Gilbertson
Electoral Roll Officer 
Financial Review
Anthony Slack

PCC Treasurer
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Anthony Slack

PCC Treasurer
Church Wardens Report
Beryl Davies 

Churchwarden
PCC Report
Meetings of the Year

During 2013 there were 7 full meetings of the PCC at which the average attendance was 79%. Standing meeting were held when necessary and reported back to the PCC
PCC membership for the non ex officio members was not as large as the PCC would like and the entire congregation must pray and discern their own involvement in both the running of the church and the work supporting the Priest in Charge providing the pastoral, evangelistic and church’s mission out in our community.
Significant Areas of Discussion

After a hard 2011 and most high maintenance jobs being completed during 2012 it seemed a very quiet 2013.

With this work out of the way it meant that we could focus our attentions to some of the work that was needed on the church premises.
· Continued links by Revd Moira with Lostock School

· Various Maintenance – Vestry Heater, Church Downpipes and Gullies, Hall Floor, Rewiring in hall, Storage arrangements etc

· PAT Testing

· Stretford Foodbank
· Sails use of the rear Garden

· Lostock Community Day

· Lomond Ave small repairs

· Special Services, All Saints, Easter, Harvest, All Souls etc

In addition to the above the Archdeacon of Manchester had written to the PCC to congratulate us on our 100% Parish Share payment.

Church Events

There were a number of social & church events organised. These events aim to encourage church fellowship and provide a chance to talk to people we don’t normally speak to. They are fun evenings with good food served.

· New Year Dinner

· Stretford Band Concert

· A number of Friday Night Talk & Suppers
· Spring Fayre

· Christmas Fayre

All Saints involvement in Churches Together in Stretford (CTiS) has continued albeit with reduced representation from All Saints.  A number of activities had been identified by CTiS including;

· Society through the looking Glass – short series of presentations on
· City of Angels – Presentation Father Pat

· CAP (Christians Against Poverty)
· Foodbank

· Leipzig Exchanges

· Great Bake / Cafod Coffee Mornings

· Several events to Support the Leipzig trips

· Palm Sunday Walk of Witness in Victoria Park

· Women’s World Day of Prayer

· Carol Singing at the various sheltered accommodation units

· Carol Singing in the Mall

Again the Palm Sunday CTiS Witness in the Park (Victoria Park) was well attended and enjoyed a dry day.  
The new Bishop-designate of Manchester was announced as the Right Reverend David Walker, then Bishop of Dudley on 5 June 2013; Bishop David was enthroned on 30 November 2013. He was educated at Manchester Grammar School, competing in the International Mathematical Olympiad in 1975, and at King's College, Cambridge. After a period of study at Queen's College, Birmingham he was ordained in 1983.His career began with a curacy at St Mary Handsworth, after which he was Team Vicar at Maltby, then Bramley before ordination to the episcopate. A keen hill walker, he is married to Sue and has two children.
Thanks go to all those who have provided reports from different groups and synods, Anthony for his careful monitoring of finances which allows the PCC to fund the different projects successfully. Thanks to all the PCC members who attend meetings regularly throughout the year.

Steve Worsley

PCC Secretary.

Stretford Deanery Synod Report

Duncan Gilbertson

Deanery Synod Representatives

Manchester Diocesan Synod Report

Duncan Gilbertson

Diocesan Synod Representative

All Saints Thursday Group

The group enjoyed another sociable year even though membership dropped a little further. We were very pleased to be able to donate £300, in total, to our chosen charities, St Ann’s Hospice, The Booth Centre and Radio Manchester’s Christie Appeal. We also raised a good sum for church funds from the proceeds of our annual Easter egg raffle.

Our programme commenced in January with our annual “Bring and Buy” sale, which was very successful. February saw our Annual General Meeting, when again new blood was elected to the committee and June was elected secretary. The meeting closed with a fish and chip supper enjoyed by everyone. At March’s meeting a Quiz was attempted, which as usual was enjoyed by most members. In April the Group joined with the Trefoil Guild for a visit to Sale Waterside Theatre to see a production of “Oklahoma” which was very enjoyable. At the May meeting we prepared our stall for the Church Spring Fayre, while at the same time enjoying a cheese and wine supper.

Later in May the group joined with Longford Craft Club for a trip to Boundary Mill, which included, along with much retail therapy, lunch and a visit to Queens Mill Museum, which for those who did not know much about mills was very interesting. In June we again treated ourselves to a meal out at the Barn Owl, Lymm. The Group held another “Good as New” sale in July, which again proved to be most profitable and will be repeated in 2014.

Following the August break we were entertained by a speaker, James Walton, whose talk was very much enjoyed by all. October saw our annual craft evening, when, under Eva Clague’s guidance, we made very pretty tea light holders, which adorn many of our window ledges.

After being let down rather badly by Mersey Farm, we went to the Swinging Bridge for our Christmas Meal and were looked after most royally. Our programmes for the year ended with the annual Christmas Party, held at the church centre.

Chair Margaret and her committee extend their very grateful thanks to all members for their continued support once again.

Dorothy Nuttall
Group Treasurer

Longford Craft Club

The group again enjoyed an active sociable year, taking part in a varied programme, arranged again by Sandie and often led by one of our very talented members; grateful thanks are extended to them for their much appreciated assistance.
Our Annual General Meeting was held in January, when suggestions for the 2013 programme were put forward by members. Members then went on to make birthday cards, which as usual produced some really artistic efforts. In February we made gift bags out of gift wrapping paper which were very clever as well as useful.

In May we joined up with All Saints’ Thursday group for a very enjoyable day out to Boundary mill, which included a trip to Queen Street Mill. Also in May Tess guided us in making a rose out of royal icing. As it was a very hot evening, some of us were not too successful with this.

Following the two month summer break, in September we did some more card making, which again was very intensive. In December Eva led us in making Christmas trees out of paper magazines, which was most intriguing. Due to illness there were only nine of us for the Christmas meal out, however it was still most enjoyable.

Again our group leader Sandie wishes to express her grateful thanks to those members who assist with preparing the refreshments and those who lead the many craft sessions.


Dorothy Nuttall
Group Member

Regular Hall Users

	Day
	Activity
	Time
	Rooms
	Contact

	Monday
	Dancing
	4.00 – 7.30
	Hall, LMR
	Lorraine  07891 757616

	Monday
	Line Dancing
	7.30-10.30
	Hall
	Please call in

	Tuesday
	SAILS *
	9.30-3.00
	Meeting rooms & kitchen
	Shirley 07516 784834

	Tuesday
	Stockdales
	6.30 – 9.30
	All
	Alex Cox 972 0668

	Wednesday
	Rainbows
	5.00-6.00
	Hall
	Ruth 07593 908261

	Wednesday
	Brownies
	6.00 – 7.30
	Hall
	Stella 748 4727

	Wednesday
	Guides
	7.00 – 8.30
	Hall
	Steph 07989 642138

	Thursday
	Dancing
	4.00-6.00
	
	Lorraine  (see above)

	Thursday
	Sapphires Morris Troupe
	6.30-9.30
	
	Mandy 07948 095040

	Saturday
	Dancing
	9.00 – 1.00
	All
	Lorraine  (see above)


NOTE: 

* Social and Independent Living Skills 

Thursday Group (0161 865 1208) are in the LMR, usually every 3rd Thursday of the month, 7.45-9.30pm.
Craft Club are in the LMR, usually every 4th Thursday of the month 7.30 – 9pm (approx)

ALL SAINTS` PARISH CHURCH

STRETFORD.

Annual Meeting of Parishioners – 19th April 2014.

AGENDA

1. Minutes of the meeting held 6th April 2014
2. Election of Church Wardens.

......................................................................

Annual Parochial Church Meeting – 19th April 2014.

AGENDA
1. Apologies for absence.

2. Minutes of the meeting held 6th April 2014.

3. Matters arising from those minutes.

4. Electoral Roll Officer’s Report.
5. Reports:  All within the Annual Report
a. Vicar

b. Warden
c. Treasurer

d. PCC Secretary

e. Deanery Synod

f. Diocesan Synod

g. Thursday Group

h. Craft Club

6. Elections: 
a. Parochial Church Council
b. Deanery Synod Reps

c. Sides persons
d. Independent Examiner
e. Safeguarding Children Coordinator
7. Review of church policies
8. Looking forward

9. Date of first meeting of newly-elected P.C.C – To be advised
http://www.allsaintsstretford.org.uk/
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